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October 11,2019

Soelberg Family Farms
1482 Three Fountains Dr
ldaho Falls, lD 83404

RE: Application for Permit 34-7481

Dear Applicant:

ln April 1985, Don Aikele filed Application 34-7481, seeking a permit to divert
waste water for the irrigation of 305 acres in section 16, To3N, nzoe" The application
states that Aikele owned the property at the proposed place of use. Applicatio n 34-
7481 was eventually assigned to Soelberg famity Farms in 1g98. As iwas recenly
reviewing pending application files, I discovereO ifrat you no longer own any of the land
at the proposed place of use. Pursuant to Rule +O.OS1e) of the bepartment's Water
Appropriation Rules (IDAPA 37.03.08), an applicant can be required to submit copies of"deeds, leases, easements or applications for rights-of way" showing "a possessory
interest in the lands necessary for all project facilities and ihe place6f ,r".,,

An applican.t has an ongoing duty to ensure that a pending application remains
complete and viable. Part of that duty includes maintaining an oilneiship interest in the
place of use described in the application.

It appears that you have sold the property described in Applicatio n 34-7481 and
likely have no further interest in pursuing the application. This letter is intended to be a
formal request for you to provide documents showing an ongoing possessory interest in
the proposed place of use. Please provide these doiumenti, it iny exist, on or before
November 12,2019. lf no documents are provided, the Department *ilt take steps to
void Application 34-7481. Of course, you are free to simply withdraw the applicaiion.
This can be done by stating your intent to withdraw the apflication in a letter to the
Department. Please feel free to call me with any questions.

Sincerely,

James Cefalo
(208) 497 -3784 fiames.cefato@idwr.idaho.gov)


